
DEPARTMENT OF BUDGET AND FISCAL SERVICES

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU
REAL PROPERTY ASSESSMENT DIVISION

B42 BETHEL STREET, 2
ND

FLOOR· HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813
PHONE: (80B) 768-7901 • FAX (BOB) 768-7782

WWW.HONOlULU.GOV

MUFI HANNEMANN
MAYOR RIXMAURER III

DIRECTOR

MARKK,OTO
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

GARYT, KUROKAWA
ADMINISTRATOR

March 5,2010

Honorable Ken Ito
Chair, Committee on Water, Land, & Ocean Resources
State Senate
Hawaii State Capitol, Room 325
415 South Beretania Street
HonolUlu, HI 96813

RE: Proposed 5B2610 - Relating to Conveyance Tax

The City and County of Honolulu supports SB2610, which requires the director of taxation to
provide the real property assessment division of each county with an image of all certificates of
conveyance filed with the Bureau of Conveyances.

The current method, whereby the city makes weekly pickups of the printed certificates from the
Department of Taxation, is not efficient and would be greatly improved with electronic data
transfers of the conveyance certificates filed with the Bureau of Conveyances. Additionally, the
Department of Taxation would no longer need to provide printed copies of these certificates for
the counties. Since the Department of Taxation has already implemented scanning of these
documents, it would be extremely beneficial for the counties to receive digital copies of these
conveyance records. These documents contain information that would enable the counties to
promptly track recorded ownership, encumbrances, restrictions, uses, and sales prices of real
property for the purpose of determining real property tax assessments.

Your consideration and approval of this bill is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

~~~A ministrator
eal Property Assessment Division



Bernard P. Carvalho, Jr.
Mayor

Gary K. Hen
Administrative Assistant

Wallace Rezentes,Jr.
Director

Belma Baris
Deputy Director
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March 8, 2010

Honorable Ken Ito
Chair, Committee on Water, Land & Ocean Resources
State House
Hawaii State Capitol, Room 325
415 South Beretania Street
Honolulu, HI 96813

Dear Chair Ito and Members:

RE: SB 2610 - Relating to Conveyance Tax

The County of Kauai supports SB 2610, which requires the director of taxation to provide the real
property assessment division of each county with an image and an index of all certificates of conveyance
filed with the Bureau of Conveyances.

The current method, whereby the city makes weekly pickups of the printed certificates from the
Department of Taxation, is not efficient and would be greatly improved with electronic data transfers of
the conveyance certificates filed with the Bureau of Conveyances. Additionally, the Department of
Taxation would no longer need to provide printed copies of these certificates for the counties. Since the
Department of Taxation has already implemented scanning of these documents, it would be extremely
beneficial for the counties to receive digital copies of these conveyance records. These documents contain
information that would enable the counties to promptly track recorded ownership, encumbrances,
restrictions, uses, and sales prices of real property for the purpose of determining real property tax
assessments.

Your consideration and approval of this bill is greatly appreciated.

Respectfully Submitted,

John W. Herring
Real Property Administrator
County of Kauai




